TOWN COUNCIL MEETING
April 3, 2017

The Town Council met April 3, 2017 at 6:00 p.m. in the Thorsby Municipal Annex
Building.

MEMBERS PRESENT: MEMBERS ABSENT:

Council Members: ~ Mayor Hight Neil Benson
Marvin Crumpton
Glenn Littleton
Marilyn Collins
Chasity Chapman

Mayor Hight called the meeting to order at 6:00p.m. Marvin Crumpton gave the
invocation

Council Member Chapman moved to approve the minutes from March 20, 2017 as
presented. Council Member Collins seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Collins, Crumpton and
Chapman.

Old Business

Mayor Hight stated that enforcing building permits in the Police Jurisdiction was tabled
from the last council meeting.

Council Member Collins moved to table until the council has a work session for
increasing Building Permits for the Town Limits and they will review the Police
Jurisdiction in that work session. The motion carried with the votes being as follow:
Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Collins, Crumpton and Chapman.

Mayor Hight stated they had a work session on Water rates after last council meeting. He
explained to a couple of Council Members that where not at the last meeting.

Council Member Collins made a motion to amend Ordinance 174-A for setting Water
and Sewer rates for Residential and Commercial inside and outside town limits. See
Attached. Council Member Chapman seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Collins, Crumpton and
Chapman.

Mayor Hight stated that David Nunn has offered the Town $750.00 for the Limb truck.
Mayor Hight recommended taking seal bids.




Council Member Littleton moved to approve the Hardware Annual Support Fee for
$4500.00 with Southern Software. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion.
The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton,
Collins, and Crumpton.

Town Clerk asked Council Member Littleton where we were on the Towns Website, she
stated they get calls daily about the site not being updated. Council Member Littleton
explained he need a few more pictures for the site and it would be ready.

Mayor Hight reported he had spoken with Lee Helms and the Town has been approved
for the Storm Shelter and hoped it would not be much longer.

Mayor Hight reported that April 11 at Field one would be Senior Night and it would be
about 5:30pm and invited any of the Council to attend.

Mayor Hight stated Wayne Nelson had resigned on the Board of Adjustments and need
someone from the Council to be on the Board. Council Member Collins stated she would
be on the board.

Mayor Hight stated there would be Zoning Classes starting April 8, 15" and 221 if
anyone would like to attend.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the bills, transfer funds. Council Member
Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow:
Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Collins, and Crumpton.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the Financial Statement. Council Member
Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas:
Council Member Littleton, Collins, and Crumpton.

There being no further business to come before the council, Council Member Collins
moved to adjourn. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried
with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Collins, and Crumpton.

Robert Hight, Mayor

ATTEST:

Town Clerk




